
 

June 2019 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Congratulations, you have made it through another school year! The year went by amazingly fast and we had yet 
another fantastic year in GSD! This year was filled with outstanding accomplishments by our staff and students. We 
have had teachers that were recognized for their remarkable teaching abilities at the state and national level. We 
had students win awards at the state and/or national level in academics, athletics and the arts. I could not be more 
proud to be the Superintendent of such an accomplished school district. I want to wish everyone a happy and sun 
filled summer. Remember to look for emails in August from your child’s principal with updates about the beginning 
of the school year.  
 
Happy Last Day of School! 
Your partner in education, 

Amy Conway 
Superintendent 

 
Spark’s Corner 

Research shows that being happy and positive primes the brain to be more 
successful and productive. Promoting positivity will enhance our student’s 
academic ability and develop them into happy and positive thinkers and 
leaders. Each month we will highlight a building, staff member, or student that 
is spreading “The Orange” (Happiness) through Gibraltar!  
 
 
Orange Squad Leadership is Contagious at Parsons 

 

One of the goals at Parsons has been to create more student leadership roles within their 
school. The team at Parsons has made this goal happen by creating student leadership 
teams. However, they had no idea that over 100 students would apply to be on their 
orange squad team. The staff at Parsons was so excited to see such an amazing response 
that they allowed all 107 students to be on the team. The student orange squad has many 
leadership responsibilities within their school. They are in charge of spreading orange and 
happiness in the school. Some of their jobs have included leading the school kindness 

challenge, giving school tours to new families, welcoming students at Kindergarten Round 
Up and greeting students with smiles and high fives at their 
monthly Town Hall Meetings. The orange team has also 
spread happiness and positivity in the community by 
decorating grocery bags at the local Kroger store and writing 
letters to the seniors at Gibraltar Manor. We can’t wait to hear 
what this team has in mind for spreading kindness, positivity 
and orange in the 2019-2020 school year! 
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Shumate News 

Congratulations to Shumate Citizen Scientists Dylan Davis, Bradley Eves, and Reegan 
Stec for earning a stipend to this year’s GLOBE Program Conference. Dylan, Bradley, 
and Reegan earned a four star score (highest possible score) on their International 
Virtual Science Symposium (IVSS) environmental soil moisture project. All four star 
projects were placed into a random drawing for the stipend, and Davis, Eves, and Stec 
were selected on a YouTube Live channel, viewed by schools around the world.  We’d 
also like to congratulate Hailey Holbdy, Bayle Buvia, Alyvia Roll, Sophia Payne, and 
Muhammed Muheisen for earning four stars on their projects as well. In all, there were 

12 IVSS projects across the country that earned a four star score - three of those projects came from Shumate! 
(#GettingScienceDone!). 
 
Mrs. O’Neill took seven girls to this year’s STEM Savvy conference at Wayne 
County Community College. STEM Savvy enables the opportunity for the middle 
school girls to meet and learn from STEM professionals. The focus of this special 
day was to help young ladies become empowered to trust in themselves while 
tackling complex, real-world problem solving, research and building 
activities. Students selected will serve as STEM ambassadors, by 
demonstrating to peers how to fully embrace STEM learning opportunities 
within their K-12 education and beyond. 
  

Sixth grade Shumate science students have been working very hard on their Physical 
Science STEM cars over the past weeks. Through this project, students designed and 
built cars that were tested for speed, the safety of the egg passenger inside, and 
aesthetics. The kids really went all out to make this project special, and learned a ton 
about physical science along the way.   
 

 

 

Chapman Elementary 
In true Charger fashion, Chapman celebrated the 
end of the school year with their annual carnival 
hosted by the Chapman PTO. We were so excited 
to have a beautiful evening after so many wet and 
grey days. There were many fun activities for 
families to participate in and food to eat. There was 
the ever-popular cake walk in the cafeteria, face 
painting, a raffle with great prizes, a train and many 
fun inflatable activities outside on the playground. 
There was a hot dog stand and the Kona Ice truck to help cool down our 
Chargers. We ended the evening by opening the last Scholastic Book Fair 
(BOGO) of the year! Overall it was a successful event and a huge thank you to 
all of the parent and the Shumate NHS volunteers that made this happen. 

 

Downriver STEM @ Weiss 

2nd graders at Downriver STEM at Weiss 
have been working on a PBL project to make 
reading more accessible in our community. 
These students created prototypes of their 
book boxes and then partnered with the 
Mayor of Woodhaven, and Bob Baker (who 
constructed all of our book boxes. Thanks 
you so much, Bob!). These will be placed at 
three different locations in our school district. 

The boxes will be installed this summer and will be available for anyone in our 
community to donate or take books depending on their situation. Awesome 
job Wildcat second graders!! 
 



 
Athletics Update 

Three young men represented Carlson High School 
at the MHSAA state track and field State finals! 
Zayden Rinehart-shot put, Ethan Szabados- high 
jumping, and Cavan Wilcox-pole vault. 
Congratulations goes out to these three hard 
working young men and their parents and coaches 
for all the effort and hard work it takes to achieve 
this goal. Go Marauders!  

 

Skylar Vokes, Oscar A. Carlson Class of 2019, has signed her official letter of intent to 

play Women’s Ice Hockey at Grand Valley State University. Skylar started her hockey 

career at the age of 6, playing AAA and AA for Little Caesars, Belle Tire, Compuware, 

and Honeybaked Hockey Clubs over the past 12 years. Her last 2 years were at 

Honeybaked, capped off by a State Finals appearance in 2019. As a student at 

Carlson High, she also ran varsity track for two years and was part of the foreign 

language club. Skylar plans to study nursing while at Grand Valley, with the goal of 

becoming a Nurse Anesthetist. She is very excited to start her college career and join 

the Laker hockey program with four of her current Honeybaked teammates. Skylar would 

like to thank her family, friends, coaches and 

teammates for all of the love and support over the years.  

Anchors Up!  Go Lakers!   

On June 3rd, the 2019 Carlson Varsity Softball team 
won its first district championship since 2001. This is 
only the second district championship in school history 
for the softball team. In the district finals, the team was 
able to dethrone Monroe High School Softball which 
had previously won 9 consecutive district crowns. What 
a great accomplishment!  

 

Lakeshore Virtual 

LVS would like to recognize our May Student of the Month--Josie LaBean. Each Student of the 

Month is based off of our acronym LVS Pride. Our fourth letter, P, represents Politeness. This 

student is always courteous and polite to classmates and her teachers when speaking to them to 

get help in her classes. She communicates often with her Mentor Teacher and always asks for 

help in her classes. Whether it is via phone, email, or face-to-face, she is consistently polite, 

respectful, and extremely appreciative to staff. We are extremely proud of Josie and are thrilled to 

recognize her as our Student of the Month for Politeness. 

 

 
For May, students awarded Ms. Swift with the Teacher of the Month Award. Ms. Swift is the 
Special Education Teacher at LVS. She has a Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education and a 
Master's degree in Special Education from Wayne State University. Students voted for Ms. Swift 
for a variety of reasons. Students appreciate her hard work and caring attitude. She is always 
researching for new ways to support the success of her students and help them improve in their 
classes. LVS staff and students are very proud of Ms. Swift’s accomplishments. Congratulations 
Ms. Swift on being Lakeshore’s Teacher of the Month! 

 

The LVS Staff would like to congratulate the Lakeshore Class of 2019! We are so proud of you 
and your accomplishments. We wish you the best in your future endeavors!! 

 



 
Caterpillars to Butterflies in Young Fives at Hunter 

Thanks to a sponsored Donors Choose Project, in May our 
Young Fives kiddos were able to experience the life cycle 
of a butterfly first hand! The caterpillars first arrived at 
Hunter Elementary in cups, sparking much excitement. 
Over a two week time period students were able to observe 
the caterpillars growing and transforming as they created 
their chrysalis. Students (and teachers) eagerly awaited for 
the butterflies to emerge from the chrysalis, and hoping it would happen while we were 
at school. With some luck, students were able to see one of the butterflies emerge from 
their chrysalis before the holiday weekend. Once all of the 
butterflies had emerged, the young fives kiddos had a 
bittersweet releasing of the butterflies outside. 

 
This wonderful experience allowed for many cross-curricular activities. Students had 
recorded their scientific observations in their butterfly journals, literacy time consisted of 
butterfly themed books, and new vocabulary words introduced. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Energy Management 
I want to thank everyone in the Gibraltar School District for a great year of Energy Savings! Special shout out to the 

Custodial Staff for all they do to help save Energy, they go the extra mile to be sure the buildings are shut down at 

night and over the weekends. Thank You! All our information has been submitted to the EPA for our Energy Star 

Certification. We should get the results in August 2019. 

 

 

Arts, Beats, and Eats at Parsons! 

On April 17th, 2019, Parsons Elementary School hosted 
its first annual Arts, Beats, and Eats event. The event 
took visitors on a trip around the world with stops in 
France, England, Egypt, China, Mexico, and Italy. During 
the expedition around the globe, guests were 
entertained by various forms of artwork created by the 
students, music performed by the students, and also 
samples of delicious food from their respective countries. 
The excitement did not end there as our visitors also had 
the opportunity to explore each country’s rich history by 
touring the classrooms. In their homeland, (classrooms) 
students presented their guests with a wide variety of 

factual information about the history and culture of their country. Students performed 
oral presentations, created short videos, and also displayed poster boards depicting 
the heritage of their country. The event was a huge success as the hallways of 
Parsons Elementary School were packed from start to finish.  

   

  



Cooperative for Special Education, Gibraltar School District 

How are we doing as the end of the year approaches?  We are pretty happy!  The Michigan Department of 
Education released data last week from the 2016-2017 school year regarding Special Education Services for the 
Gibraltar School District.  Available data is behind because it needs to be verified.  After reviewing it, we are doing 
very well.  Three areas stand out as to what makes Gibraltar School District a great and happy place to have our 
children educated. 
 
For data released this May, 2019 we see that 100% of our students with an IEP graduated.  The target set by the 
Michigan Department of Education is 80%.  That is excellent!  This shows that our community is working very well 
in meeting the needs of our students.  Services and programs are implemented to support students to help them 
get what they need to meet district and state expectations.   
 
Our dropout rate was 1.64% for students with an IEP.  The target set by the Michigan Department of Education is to 
be less than 8.5%.  This is very good but I know we will continually do better in helping students stay in school for 
the development of their knowledge and skills. 
 
Over 71% of our students with an IEP are receiving services and programming 80% of their day in a general 
education classroom!  The goal set by the Michigan Department of Education is 64%.  As a district and community 
we are meeting the needs of our students the majority of their day with their same age peers.   
 
The Gibraltar School District had 495 students with an IEP when this most current data was compiled in 2016-2017 
by the Michigan Department of Education.  Since that time we have continued to grow in our training of staff, 
implementation of services and programs, and in our delivery model of including students.  This year staff has been 
trained in how to support students in crisis and how to intervene, we have reviewed how we write and develop 
measurable goals, and we have trained staff on how to help students look toward transitioning from school. 
 
Thank you all for your continuing support of your student, your staff and our community.  It is through all of our 
collective effort that our students continue to grow and achieve!  
 
Sean Waymaster, Director of Special Education 
Flat Rock, Gibraltar, Grosse Ile, and Huron Schools 

 
 
 
 
BPA National Leadership Conference Results 

Congratulations to the following students for an outstanding performance at the BPA National 
Competition in Anaheim, CA this past weekend:  
 

Tauheed Bhatti, Arun Jayaraman, Raghav Rajesh--7th Place 
Computer Animation Team 
 
Andrew Panter--5th Place Personal Finance Management, 1st Place 
Marketing, Management, & Human Resources 
   
The following students also received certifications: 
 Bella Degroat--Microsoft Word 2016 
 Arun Jayaraman--PE 3D Animation and PE Economics 
 Andrew Panter--PE Mathematics of Business and Personal Finance 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Third Grade Parsons Students Spend the Day in Lansing 

On Tuesday, May 14th the third grade classes from Parsons spent the entire 
day in Lansing, Michigan. During their trip, they were able to visit the Michigan 
Historical Museum where they were taken back in time to learn about the 
history of Michigan starting with the fur traders, the logging years, one room 
school houses and the history of the car industry. The students then followed 
the interactive timeline of Michigan up until our present year of 2019.  

 
The students were also able to tour our very 
own state Capitol building. During their visit at 

the Capitol, the students were able to see the governor’s office, lay on the glass 
floor to see the infamous dome, and even watch a law being voted on by the 
House of Representatives. The teachers also had no idea that their classes would 
be recognized and formally introduced on the floor by their state representative, 
Darrin Camilleri. The third grade scholars stood proudly as the entire floor gave 
them a round of applause. This field trip was the perfect extension for all of the 
Michigan and government curriculum that they have been learning in third grade! 

 

Transportation Department Update 

We are excited to welcome aboard Vanessa Morris, our Sub Bus Aide.   

In June we will be receiving three new lease buses. They will all be 77 

passenger buses, but two will have storage compartments on the bottom. 

Once we receive these, we will turn in three old lease buses. 

Also in June, we have four volunteers, Jo Jo Jeffery, Jackie Jeffery, Katt McIntosh and Cherie 

Fraser, going to the Wayne County School Bus Roadeo, In Taylor  to represent Gibraltar 

School District.  The Roadeo is a competition from different districts on their driving skills. 

Thank you for supporting Gibraltar School District.   

 
Food Service 
Student Choice premiered at Carlson & Shumate this month.  Students taste tested 
and then voted for their favorite to take over the Create Station for a week. The 
overwhelming winner was The Roost - Down Right Tasty Chicken with all the fixings.   
 

 
 

Carlson Students Collect Water for Flint  
A group of students from Carlson's Entrepreneurship class wanted to make a 

difference and planned a last-minute 
service event to collect water for the 
residents of Flint. They invited the student 
body at Carlson to donate water and 
delivered a carload to First Trinity Baptist 
Church on Tuesday, June 4. The volunteers 
at the church were really appreciative of the 
donation and all the effort involved in 
delivering it. A big thank you goes out to 
everyone that made a donation!   
 

 



Carlson Choir Competes in New York City 

Choir Director, Mr. Robert Vandergriff and the Carlson’s men 
and women’s choir competed at the Heritage Festival in New 
York City. Each of the three choirs received a silver (2nd place 
award). The scores calculated at this festival are averaged in 
with the other Heritage Festivals all around the country. Our 
students scored in the top 20% nationally! The students also had 
time to visit some exciting places while in New York City. The 
choir visited the 9-11 Memorial and Museum, Sounds of City 
Tour (Tour all around New York which included singing inside 
Carnegie Hall and in front of Julliard Performing Arts School), 
The Museum of Natural History and Space show on Dark Matter in the Universe, Phantom of the Opera at the 
Majestic, Statue of Liberty/Ellis Island Tour, Ellen's Singing Diner Dinner Cruise in the Bay overlooking the city at 
night. Congratulations to Mr. Vandergriff and the Carlson Men and Woman’s Choir on your great performances! 

 
 
 
The S.S. Conway 

 
The S.S. (School Safety) Conway is a vessel that can withstand the roughest of seas! The S.S. Conway will offer 
monthly tips on school safety for staff, students and our valued guests. Safe schools are achieved through the 
dedication of the entire GSD community.      
 

 
S.S. Conway Safety Tip #2   

 

Summer recess is quickly approaching. Studies have found that opportunities for social media interaction increase 
during summertime. Be sure to remind children to share photos and their post safely. While social media keeps us 
connected with family and friends, it is increasingly fraught with risk such as online scams, privacy leaks, identity 
theft and more. 
 

As we and our children use selected sites, we open ourselves to some risk. There are cyber-criminals, online 
bullies, stalkers, trolls and other individuals who have bad intentions. All of the staff at Gibraltar Public Schools are 
hoping for a HEALTHY and SAFE summer break for ALL.   


